
Support His Eminence and the Metropolis Ministries 
 
It costs approximately $1,000 per day to operate our Metropolis—including  Metropolitan Savas’s pastoral 
visitations, preparations for Summer Camp and GOYA retreats, our vital registry (tracking marriages, 
baptisms, chrismations, and deaths), and more.  Please consider sponsoring a day in the life of the Metropolis.   
To contribute, visit https://pittsburgh.goarch.org/support 
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Archpastoral Message 
 
“Tradition,” a wise man once said, “is not the worship of ashes, but the preservation of 
fire.”   As Orthodox Christians, we’ve all experienced the joy of receiving the Paschal light 
at the midnight Resurrection Service, and have seen the effort it necessary to bring it 
home, especially under challenging weather conditions. We cup our hands around our 
candles and try our best to guard it from the wind and rain, because the flame has been 
given to us to transmit to the world, from our hands and homes.  
 
The severe restrictions under which we celebrated Pascha last spring and the long months 
of loneliness that followed have understandably increased in us a desire for the light 
Christ came to shine on the world: the light of true life, experienced in loving fellowship 
with God and one another.  For many, they felt that the flame was challenged, flickering, 
losing fuel – even dying.   
 
But what we saw was that God had not abandoned us during this pandemic – He 
preserved us and, paradoxically, strengthened us.  He has provided fuel for the flame in 
our hearts by many means – improving our commitment to personal prayer, speaking to us as always through our daily Scripture 
readings, inspiring us with the lives of his saints, and offering us opportunities to interact in ways that previous generations would 
never have dreamed possible. We have gathered for spiritual instruction and even attending, via internet technologies, worship 
services in our own parishes and throughout the world! And He has shown us, in the absence of physical presence, how important so 
many things were that we’ve taken for granted – in-person worship, meetings, social gatherings, and the like. 
 
Of course, digital engagement is no substitute for gathering as the Body of Christ in church, but it kept His fire - and in some cases, 
our loved ones - alive. We made these sacrifices, after all, not for ourselves, but to protect our most vulnerable – the elderly and 
those with chronic health conditions.   We approach Pascha with a growing awareness that in God’s good time we will emerge from 
this pandemic. Thanks to God’s gift of scientific engagement, an increasing number of people – myself among them – are now 
vaccinated against the Coronavirus and have begun experiencing the joy of worshiping together.  
 
I pray that in the end of this Lenten Season, with Holy and Great Week and the celebration of Pascha, we will experience the full 
joy of worship, walking in Christ’s footsteps – and that we will bring with us the flame of His love that we have better learned to 
kindle in our hearts, more prayerfully and grounded in the Scriptures, and more ready to share with those in need in the world.  If 
so, then we will feel an extra swell of joy when we together hear the words of St. John Chrysostom on Pascha: “O death, where is thy 
sting? O Hades, where is thy victory? Christ is risen! And death has been despoiled.”  May the joy of the Resurrection and the 
eternal flame of Pascha always burn within our hearts! 



Metropolis-wide Philoptochos fundraiser  
 
In place of the annual Daffodil Luncheon, the Philoptochos chapters of the Metropolis of Pittsburgh are holding a fundraiser to 
benefit 11 different foodbanks throughout the Ohio, Pennsylvania and West Virginia. All donations – 100 percent of monies 
contributed – will be given to food banks. 
 
“Among the most devastating outcomes of the pandemic has been the increase in individuals and families facing food insecurity,” 
said Joyce Spanakis, chair of the Daffodil Luncheon. “Hunger in America is on the rise. Now, more than ever, 
people are turning to food pantries and food banks for help. Our Metropolis is poised and ready to help with 
this increased need.” 
 
You can click on the QR code or visit tinyurl/DaffodilVirtual to donate. Donations are being collected through 
May 31. 
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Metropolis Oratorical Festival Held a New Way 
 
The Metropolis of Pittsburgh held its Oratorical Festival on April 
10. Twenty-six Junior and Senior Division speakers presented in a 
virtual environment, which will help the finalists as they prepare for 
the virtual National Festival, June 11-13.  Congratulations to Junior 
Speaker, Evan Jordanides and Senior Speaker, Stavros Spanakis, both 
from Holy Trinity in Canton, OH. Alternates are Kristina 
Chroneos, Holy Trinity Cathedral in Camp Hill, PA and Athanasios 
White, Sts. Constantine & Helen Cathedral,  Cleveland Heights, 
OH.  
 
Pictured are Senior Speakers with Ann Ariano, Metropolis 
Oratorical Festival Chair, also of Holy Trinity in Camp Hill. Special 
thanks to judges: Elizabeth Bartz, Steven Christoforou, Sundy Gulu, 
Maria Markakis, Spero Lappas and Zachariah Swanson. 


